
The purpose of this notebook is to serve as a guide for the Chairperson of

Sunshine Committee
Although the role may seem obvious in some ways, documentation of the responsibilities will ensure consistency from year to year and promote a smooth flow of events during the meetings.

Please read the guidelines thoroughly and make note of any outdated statements for future edits.

DO NOT misplace this notebook.
Add your name to the bottom of the list on the “Previous Chairpersons” page.

Complete the end of year report page in October.

Turn this notebook in to the President no later than the October guild meeting.

Thank you for your participation in the guild!

Previous Chairpersons

For

Sunshine Committee

	2005-2006
	Linda Dozier
	

	2006-2007
	Connie Beane
	

	2007-2008
	Carol Harrison
	

	2008-2009
	Judith Lawrance
	

	2009-2010
	Gail Walker
	

	2010-2011
	Gail Walker
	

	2011-2012
	Gail Walker
	

	2012-2013
	Kathleen Turner
	

	2013-2014
	Kathleen Turner
	

	2015
	Jeanne Billings
	

	2016
	Jeanne Billings
	

	2017
	Sue Skornia
	

	2018
	Shelley Woodyard
	

	2019
	
	

	2020
	
	

	2021
	
	

	2022
	
	

	2023
	
	


Sunshine Committee Guidelines

The role of the Sunshine Chairperson is to send cheer, well wishes and condolences to guild members as outlined in the Guild Policies and Procedures. This role is filled by one person. 

The chairperson will encourage guild members to make the Sunshine Chairperson aware of any events that warrant a response from the guild.  The Chairperson can announce at the guild meeting any deaths or illnesses. However, for privacy's sake, notices of deaths or illnesses should not be submitted to the Guild Newsletter for publication.
The purpose of the Sunshine Committee Guidelines is to provide direction and promote a consistent response to a guild member’s illness, surgery or death as well as that of a member’s immediate family. In some instances, however, no action needs to be taken as it may fall outside the parameters of the guidelines. And in others, use your better judgment. 

For the purpose of these guidelines, a QU member is defined as current, dues-paying member as verified by the Membership Vice President. 

Suggested Responses:
1. All cards are to be sent from Quilter’s Unlimited.
2. For the death of a guild member or a former guild member, a sympathy card will be sent to the member’s family.

3. For the death of a guild member’s spouse, child, or parent, a sympathy card will be sent to the member.

4. For the hospitalization, surgery, or extended illness of a guild member, a card will be sent to the member.
Payment/Reimbursement of Items:
You are expected to pay for the cards described in the Suggested Responses, and then get reimbursed. 
Budget:  
A budget is allotted to this role for the purpose of purchasing cards or stamps.  Please refer to the previous year-end reports for budgets in prior years. The Treasurer will provide you with your current annual budget. Be prepared to make a recommendation to the Treasurer to modify the budget as needed. Keep all receipts and accurate records of money spent and refer to the Reimbursement Guidelines for instructions.

Guild Property: 

You will have in your possession: 

The guild notebook for Sunshine Chairperson  

A box or notebook collection of cards and stamps

Frequently Asked Questions

1. Do I have to attend every guild meeting to be the Sunshine Chairperson?

No, you do not. However, it is your responsibility to notify the President or make arrangements for someone in your absence to make any announcements as needed. 


2. Do I have to attend the steering committee meetings?
Yes.  It is the responsibility of either the committee chairperson or a designated substitute to  attend the Steering Committee meetings.  You will be familiar with the activities of the officers and the other committee chairpersons.  Your input and votes are needed and your opinions will be greatly valued.  You should plan to report on the current activities of the Sunshine Committee. 
3. What if a guild member notifies me about a situation, but says that they will take
care of it?

Let the individual know what the guild response, per these guidelines, is planned to be and that you can make an announcement at the next guild meeting so that members can offer their personal condolences in their own way.

4.  Why can’t an announcement be placed on the website for members to see?

The website is a public domain (not password protected) so posting private information there is the equivalent of posting it on the internet for anyone to see. 

End of Year Report



Committee_______________

Complete this report in the month of October

The information that you document will be helpful to future chairpersons to know what has been done, what was successful, etc. It will also help with possible decisions about revising the role and budgetary adjustments. Use additional paper if needed. File this report on top of the previous year end report. 

Describe the year and anything unique that you did in this role:

Did you perform this role by yourself or did you enlist support from others? __________

How many other people helped you? _____________________

Explain how you needed help: _____________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________​_

Budget allotted: __________________             Did you exceed your budget? ________ 

Where there unusual expenditures?_____         Explain:_________________________

Recommend increase in budget? _______        How much? ______________________

What obstacles did you encounter?

Helpful Hints for future chairpersons:

Recommendations for change:

Your name ______________________________         Date ______________________
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